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WHO AM I?
ED WEAVER

I joined up with the RCAF’s Air Defense Command on 6 Nov 1958 and was assigned to 416 Squadron, RCAF Station St Hubert, Montreal, Quebec, Canada.  We were designed to meet Canada’s need for an interceptor able to patrol the vast areas of Canada’s north and operate in all weather conditions.  The two-seat fighter crewed by a pilot and navigator, was designed with two powerful engines and an advanced radar and fire control system housed in my nose that enabled us to fly in all-weather or night conditions.  We featured a short takeoff run and high climb rate, making us well suited in the role of an intercepted.
We were built by Avro Canada and flew our maiden flight on 19 January 1950.  692 entered service with both the Royal Canadian Air Force and Belgian Air Force.  We were armed with eight .50-caliber machine guns while later models also carried 30 Mighty Mouse rockets in each of our wingtip pods.  Our nose housed a large APG-40 radar.  We finally made it to big show on 18 December 1952 when one of the fleet obtained March 1.0 in a dive from 30,000 feet.

We were affectionately known in the RCAF as the “Clunk” because of the noise the front landing gear made as it retracted into the well after takeoff.  They also called us the “Lead Sled”, a reference tour heavy controls and general lack of maneuverability-I didn’t care much for that nickname!  I even heard crew refer to me as the CF-Zero, Zilch, and the Beast…you see I lived in shadow of the glamorous RCAF day fighter-the Sabre.

We operated under the North American Air Defense Command (NORAD) to protect North American airspace from Soviet intruders during the Cold War.  Additionally, four of our squadrons took up defense of Europe with the North Atlantic Treaty Organization (NATO) from 1956-1962.  I proud to say,  that for some time, we were the only NATO fighters capable of operations in zero visibility and poor weather conditions…so much for nicknames.

We were originally designed for only 2,000 hours, but our airframe served for over 20,000 hours...so much for those pretty Sabres.  Most of us were replaced by the CF-101 Voodos but I and a number of my friends were assigned to reconnaissance, training and electronic warfare roles.  As for me, they sent me to A.V.Roe Company on 23 Jun 1960 for conversion to the electronic warfare mission.  Next I made my way to the 414 Electronic Warfare Squadron and once again assigned to St Hubert.  In October 1968 my squadron pack up and moved to CFB Uplands (which later became CFB North Bay), Ottawa, Ontario, were I picked up a new serial number on 13 Oct 1970.  I still haven’t figured that out yet but I’m sure they had a good reason.

One morning, while sitting on the line at North Bay, I noticed Lt Col E.G. Francis and Major R.A. Willhauk, walking towards me.  They looked a bit sad...I’m not sure but I think I saw a tear or two in their eyes.  I heard them talking about an aircraft transfer arrangements made between NORAD Deputy Command in Chief Lt General Richard C. Stoval, Canadian Forces, and NORAD Commander in Chief General Daniel James, Jr.  After a long “walk around” we were ready for engines start.  We lifted off the runway enroute to NORAD Headquarters in Colorado Springs, USA.  I had made the trip to Pete Field many times and finally we touched down on 27 May 1976-my last flight.  A first class handover ceremony was conducted in July 1976 and I was struck off the Canadian Forces rolls and assigned to the Peterson Air & Space Museum.  Life has been good.  I have an excellent view of Pikes Peak surrounded by many of our my buds.  I just got a new paint job and my Canadian friends come by to wash and wax me from time to time. Wow..they look so young. 

By now you should have realized that I’m Avro CF-100 “Canuck” serial number 100779 (formerly serial number 18779).  Drop and see me some day!

     NEWS NOTES

                ED WEAVER

      VOLUNTEER APPRECIATION DAY

Please mark your calendars- the next Volunteer Appreciation Day will be 1300hrs on 7 March 2011 in the City Hangar.  Format will be the same as in years past.  Details to follow.  Yes I did say 2011.

    BOARD OF DIRECTORS ELECTIONS

This is a call for individuals interested in serving on the Foundation’s Board of Directors.  Election will be in December 2010. This is a tree year term (1 Jan 2011-31 Dec 2013). 
Nominations (to include a one page resume) 
must be received by the Foundation Secretary, Ed Weaver, NLT than 1 November 2010.   Please contact Ed Weaver at weaverek@aol.com for further information. 

        GIFT SHOP HOLIDAY SALE

We will have our annual Holiday Sale in the Gift Shop from 15 November through 31 December 2010.  Members of the Foundation will be entitled to twenty percent all items while visitors will receive a ten percent discount .
UPDATES

ED WEAVER
            The Peterson Air & Space Museum Foundation acknowledges the three, one hundred dollar donations received in memory of the first Chief Master Sergeant of the Air Force , CMSAF Paul Airey,  made by CMSGTs Retired; Jack McKinney, Ed Weaver, and Charlie Zimkas (100 dollars each).  A commemorative tile will be placed on the Museum’s grounds in CMSAF Airey’s memory.

Other donors  during this quarter were:  456th FIS Reunion Group, Don Kidd, Jack McKinney, William Webber, and Keith Swensen.  Thank you!


· Membership renewals:  Don Kitterman,  Bill Lindeman, Chuck Zimkas, Gail Whalen, and Jim Swalley.  Thanks for continued support!

· New Members:  Henry Baird and Paul Brown.  Welcome to the Team!

· Commemorative tiles ordered:  551st AEW&C Wg, Gracie Fyre (Parrish)
*
Monies in the bank as of 30 Jun 10:  27,100 dollars.

*
Visitors as of  31 May 10: 6,746   (458 less than 2009)

*
Volunteer Hours as of 31 May 10:  3,393  (196 less than 2009)

                                                                    DID YOU KNOW?

Have you ever taken a look at the “Bulletin Board” on the Museum’s home page  (www.petemuseum.com)?  It’s a great place to check out staff meeting minutes, volunteer hours, and newsletters.  Meeting minutes go back to August 2002 if you want to reflect on history or if you missed the June 2010 meeting-it’s all there for your review.

DONATIONS:

The Peterson Air & Space Museum Foundation acknowledges the monthly donations from Don Kidd ($450), and Jack McKinney ($300).  We also thank William Chick, William Sigrist and Stephen Parrish for their contributions during the last quarter.  Thank you, thank you!

TILE PROGRAM SUSPENDED
The Museum Foundation’s Commemorative Tile Program has been suspended.  All available spaces west of  the terminal building (by the Flag Pole) have been taken.  Long range plans include a new display area as you exit the terminal building to enter the Air Park.  A major construction program will correct a long term drainage problem in the area.  This project is waiting funding.  We regret any inconvenience. 

CONNIE VETS DONATIONS:

The 551st AEW&C Wing veterans purchased six commemorative tiles to honor and recognize a number of organizations and individuals.  These tiles are a significant addition to the Museum and will make a lasting tribute to the men and women who flew, operated, and maintained the Warning Star missions with such pride and success from 1955 through 1978.  The tiles will be etched with:

551st AEW&C Wg, Otis AFB, MA, 1955-1969

552nd AEW&C Wg, McClellan AFB,CA, 1953-1976

966th AEW&C Sq, McCoy AFB, FL 1961-1968

79th AEW&C Sq, Homestead AFB, FL, 1972-1978

In Memory of the 551st AEW&C Wg, Fifty Fallen Stars

MSgt Dean W. Boys, AEW&C/AWACS, Radar Tech

INCOME:

Once again we pause to thank our dedicated Docent force.  Their personal touch given during tours has been well documented.  However, we take for granted their helpfulness and salesmanship in operating the Museum’s Gift Shop.  Through 31 July, $11,500 dollars of  the Foundation’s income of $17,700 dollars, came from Gift Shop sales.  Thanks for all you do! 

THANKS, USAA
JACK MCKINNEY


In the most recent issue (Fall 2010) of the USAA MAGAZINE, in an article entitled “TIME TO GET AWAY”, by David Hanson,  is the following;


“COLORADO.  For this road trip, start in Denver and head south.  In Colorado Springs, visit the architecturally cutting-edge Cadet Chapel at the U. S. Air Force Academy, but save time for the Peterson Air & Space Museum aat nearby Peterson Air Force Base.  Here, see 16 aircraft on display, from the 50’s era F-86 to the more modern F-15 Eagle”.


The magazine is distributed to a multitude of USAA members world-wide.

GALAXY OF STARS
JACK MCKINNEY


A project started nearly six years ago has finally reached it’s ultimate destination following the establishment of a separate web site linked to the Museum’s web site.  Thanks to Museum web site founder and  volunteer ,  Erv Smalley, and volunteer Ron McClelland, Galaxy of Stars is now available world-wide to those members of Canadian Forces and US military servicesl who served in the air defense units of the North American Air Defense and Aerospace Defense Commands as well as the U.S. Air Force, Army Air Defense, Navy and Marines  from Iceland to off-shore Pacific patrols by ships and AEW&C aircraft. 

Many such units and patrols were served in long shifts, flights, cruises, and other stints watching the skies with their radars, flying their interceptors, manning their missile and weapons posts, and supporting all those who did those things.  Recognition was not something that reached our hometown newspapers and radio/television stations, nor did they result in decorations to be worn proudly on their chests.  Nevertheless, from the years following World War II through the cold war and into today hundreds of thousands stood their posts, 24 hours per day, every day, and helped to deter an enemy that might have attacked our continent with its bombers and missiles. None did. Nor did we fire our weapons of defense.  But, these men and women trained and watched diligently and were ready if an attack did come.


The Galaxy of Stars is a project intended to provide recognition of and honor to all those people.  Visit the website at WWW.GALAXYOFSTARS.COM for details on how to enter your information.


WE THANK YOU – EACH AND EVERYONE!!
RESTPRATION AND MODES ACTIVITY

TERRY GALBREATH
Work on the 1:10 scale model of Lt. Peterson's F-4 is progressing. The cockpit module is complete. The radio bay is being wired. Formers for the pod and wing stubs have been assembled. The camera bay is taking shape. Around 100 plywood parts have been drawn, transferred and cut-out. Extensive research has revealed many interesting facts of not only this particular F-4 , but the P-38 series as well - such as the fact that cockpit checklists for the recon aircraft were printed on black paper with fluorescent paint, to allow them to be read at night without lighting up the cockpit. Our F-4 now has a scale cockpit checklist, just like that. We are also ready to print the aircraft logbook, which includes the story of how and why the model was built. Even though the book will be about 1/2" x 3/8", it is still surprisingly readable.

While the F-4 project is the most visible project, we have a huge backlog of work that needs to be done on other projects, and we desperately need volunteers to step forward to help on these.  Those projects include: 

C-121 this 1:50 scale (29" wingspan) cast metal model is being converted to replicate our own Warning Star - #425. That includes adding the radomes, painting and detailing. Terry is working a little on this model, although the F-4 has taken priority. This model is planned to be part of the Corona display - along with the C-119 "Catch a Falling Star" model. 

Thor ICBM: A 39" model with no stand - this model needs to be researched - it seems to not represent an actual Thor version. 

Trans-stage with Vela 6-pack: This is a 36" tall model of a Trans-Stage (satellite taxi) with 6 Vela satellites. It is 6" high and without a stand. The machined metal rocket motors are badly gouged when the support screws came loose. 

Vela double with shroud: This is a 40" tall model (shroud) model of a Vela "deuce" - two Vela satellites with a AKM (apogee kick motor) an the shroud that contains it, as it would be on top of a booster rocket. The model has some intricate "take-apart" features. 

Nike-Zeus: This is a 54" (1/10th scale) )model on a unique gimbaled mount. 

B-24: This is a large, donated, radio control aircraft. This model is in bad shape, and was built with little detail. It needs to be investigated on whether it can be repaired and detail enough to serve as an education tool, or if it needs to be salvaged. 

Contact me via e-mail at: Bonny-Burn-Ranch@hughes.net if you would like to volunteer. While most of the work is done in shop in near Calhan, I can set you up to do work anywhere you chose, including using my shop or the shop facilities at the museum. All the models mentioned above are currently stored at Bonny Burn Ranch. You can volunteer an hour, or take on a whole project. If you have experience with any of the "real stuff" these models represent, your expertise is greatly needed, including background research you can do at your home computer. My biggest help comes from a volunteer (Richard Faulkner) doing research on the F-4 from Lilburn Georgia. I can also train those that currently lack the skills required. There is a lot of work here - and any help at all is greatly appreciated. Your work, plus any travel time, is all counted toward your volunteer service hours. Remember - getting your hands dirty builds character (or at least characters)!!
OLD CITY HANGAR ROOF
JACK MCKINNEY


Work continues on roof replacement for the Old City Hangar.  The workers started by stripping everything down to the bottom, board surface.  Prior to that, Museum staff and volunteers either moved artifacts into the Missile Procedures Trainer or the Operations Building.  What could not be moved, i.e.    P-47, ICB nose cone, NORAD Cheyenne Mountain mock-up, and the many consoles were covered with plastic.
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WHAT’S YOUR  OPINION?

ED WEAVER & JACK MCKINNEY
Newsletter:  “A printed report giving news to, or information of interest to a special group of people”….as defined by the American Heritage Dictionary. 

The Foundation’s members and volunteers are the “special people”- we understand that.  We would like to know if our newsletter provides you with news or information that is of interest.  Please take a few minutes to grade our efforts over the years.  
NEWSLETTER REPORT CARD:

What do you like about the newsletter?

What can we do to improve the newsletter?

Do you read the newsletter or just press delete?

Other comments.

On a scale of one to three-how do you rate the newsletter?
Please send your answers to www.petemuseum.org.
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